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Thank you  to everyone who voted for us with the 

blue coins in Tesco we have just had notification that 

we came first in the competition and have been 

awarded a grant for up to £1,000 towards our         

allotment. We will be using the money to develop the 

area at the side of the school field. We have already 

had some fantastic planters and top soil donated by 

ClwydAlyn, Travis Perkins & Sherratt Landscaping 

Contractors, which we are really grateful for. We 

have been working on a Thursday evening to get the 

area ready for planting and will be using this Tesco 

grant to purchase seeds, bulbs, tools and a small 

shed in the spring. Each year group have been      

allocated a growing box and will be hoping to grow 

some produce in the spring and summer terms. 

Many thanks all.  
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Medical Information Update 

Bodnant Community School have been updating the medical information which we hold about your 

child. Some information may have changed since you first registered for school. Please complete 

the  survey below if you have not done it so far. We may then ask you to complete a medication 

form if needed in line with the medical healthcare plan. This is the same link that was sent out on 

email.  

Please use the link below to tell us of your child's medical conditions and any medication needed. If 

you child has asthma you will be required to complete a school asthma card which will be sent out 

from school  reception. School will not give your child medication unless we receive a completed 

consent form, which is also available from the school office.  

Many thanks 

https://forms.office.com/r/j3snQr8t3p  

Gardening Club 
Our Gardening Club meet 3 times a week at lunch 

times. The club consists of children in 4AL at the mo-

ment, and children in other year groups will be 

offered the opportunity to attend an after-school club 

from January.  

We have now been able to fill our allotment boxes 

with topsoil and have started planting our a few 

plants over the winter months. We would like to 

thank the Men’s Shed Prestatyn for spending time 

transferring the topsoil to the planters and removing 

the pallets the front of school, which will be used to 

make hedgehog houses. Diolch yn fawr.  

Do you know who our safeguarding team are? 

First Aid—Update 

If your child bumps their head 

whilst in school, we will ring home to  

update parent/ carers and children will be sent 

home with a note. If your child is attending an 

after school club we will let the setting know when 

we hand the child over. Many thanks 
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Following the Board of Governors meeting and the overwhelming and resounding positive 

feedback from parents Betty our school dog started visiting school on Monday 11th         

October as part of a phased introduction to school.  

Betty is our newest member who will be providing a lot of support in terms of pupil    

learning. She will be used for literacy development as a reading dog and as a stimulus for 

writing. School dogs are also proven to help support speech and language. She will also be 

there to listen to the pupils' problems when they are feeling down. Research shows that 

dogs are excellent at calming children down when they feel anxious or nervous.  

Betty will be visiting classes in the next few weeks and we will provide you with regular   

updates—or pupdates, through our newsletter and emails. We have produced a risk         

assessment and school dog policy for parents to view on our web site. Betty belongs          

to Ms Andrea Smith in Year 4 and is currently attending puppy classes with Good           

Companion Dog Training in Prestatyn . We feel very privileged to have Betty in our school 

and would like to thank families for their support in what will be a great adventure.  

Betty’s diary 

I started school in Bodnant on Monday 11th October...I was so excited to be meeting 

some of the children and to have a sniff around. It feels like a home from home…..I loved 

the PE session  with my class and the guided reading. I can’t wait to meet everyone! 
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If you are in receipt of certain 
benefits and you think you may be 
entitled to Free School Meals, 
please call in at the School Office 
for an application form or down-
load from the Denbighshire Coun-
ty Council website 

https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/
en/resident/education/grants-and-
funding/free-school-meals.aspx               

It could mean a saving of over 
£400 a year! 

 

Denbighshire Primary 

School Football Trials 

Well done to two of our children 

who have been selected for this 

season’s Denbighshire Primary 

Schools’ F.A (DPSFA) squad.  

Only 22 players have been       

selected so we are so proud that 

2 children from Bodnant have 

been selected. Well done! 

Our Bodnant School Council are chosen 

by their peers to represent the school and 

to give the children a pupil voice in school. 

We are very proud of our school council 

and thank them for taking up this important role. 

 

Congratulations to Mr 

Batterbee who completed 

the  Rock and Roll       

Liverpool Marathon on 

the 24th of October. He 

completed the marathon 

in 4 hours and 44 

minutes. We love the  

stylish medal! Very well 

deserved.  

https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/resident/education/grants-and-funding/free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/resident/education/grants-and-funding/free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.denbighshire.gov.uk/en/resident/education/grants-and-funding/free-school-meals.aspx
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Congratulations to the children who have won books recently by being 

awarded the head teachers award and choosing a book from our vending 

machine. We love   being able to reward our children and inspire them to 

read at the same time. Da iawn pawb.  
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